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711 Club 
Attn: John Woodhouse, President  
640 Bercut Drive 
Sacramento, CA 95811 
 
Re: Retiree CCW Qualifications  
 
Dear John, 

 
The Sacramento Sheriff’s Department has revised General Order 13/05 (Issuance of Retirement ID Credential 
and Retiree Concealed Weapon Authorizations). The Order now states the Range Staff will now only qualify 
retirees who meet the standards under the Law Enforcement Safety Act, commonly called HR 218. Each eligible 
retiree shall be required to show their department identification. Individuals shall be required to bring their own 
factory ammunition (20-25 rounds for each firearm). We are not collecting a range qualification fee at this time. 
 
Honorably Retired Peace Officers and Level 1 Reserve Peace Officers are not required annual firearms 
qualifications to comply with the State of California CCW privileges. 

 
Retired Level II and III Reserve Peace Officers desiring to possess or maintain a CCW permit must comply with 
all existing public Sacramento County CCW firearms qualifications. They will be required to qualify at an outside 
location to maintain their CCW status.  

 
The Range Staff will make qualifications available in January, February, July, and August. Qualifications will be 
the same day as normal department qualifications. For the safety of the officers and Range Staff, all courses of 
fire shall be shot from a holster that is compatible with the gun. Absolutely no exceptions will be made.  
 
For further information on exact days and times, please visit the Range website at:  

 
http://www.sacsheriff.com/Pages/Organization/ProfessionalStandards/TrainingAndEducationDivision/FirearmsTrai
ning.aspx  
 
The above stipulations will also be in effect for the annual May barbeque at the Range.  
 
If you or any member has any questions regarding their qualifications, please do not hesitate to call me at 916-
874-1956.  
 
 
 
Sergeant Matt Owens, Rangemaster 
Professional Standards Division 
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